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April 18, 2014 
 
 
 
Burl W. Haar 
Executive Secretary 
Minnesota Public Utilities Commission 
121 7th Place East, Suite 350 
St. Paul, Minnesota 55101-2147 
 
RE: Minnesota Power’s 2013 Remaining Life Depreciation Petition 

Docket No. E015/D-13-275 
 
Dear Dr. Haar: 
 
The Minnesota Department of Commerce, Division of Energy Resources (Department) submits 
this letter to Minnesota Public Utilities Commission (Commission) to supplement the record in 
the above-referenced Docket, Minnesota Power’s (MP or the Company) 2013 Remaining Life 
Depreciation Petition.   
 
On April 17, 2014, Commission Staff filed Briefing Papers which, on page nine, state: 
 

The Commission may also want to clarify with the Company and 
the Department what assumptions were made in the 2011 
Decommissioning Study.  The Department stated, “The estimates 
from the 2011 study do not reflect costs Minnesota Power expects 
to incur pursuant to future regulations which are not currently in 
effect.”  The Company stated that it purposely did not incorporate 
the 2011 Decommissioning Study in its 2013 Remaining Life 
Petition because the study included all potential EPA regulations 
as required to comply with the [Baseload Diversification Study] 
Order. 

 
The Department’s conclusion that the 2011 Decommission Study does not reflect costs the 
Company expects to incur pursuant to future regulations is based on MP’s response to 
Department Information Request (IR) No. 10, which is not yet part of the official record in this 
Docket.  In IR No. 10, the Department asked MP to identify the specific assumptions in the 2011 
Decommissioning Study that relate to potential environmental regulations.  In its response, the 
Company stated that:  
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The 2011 Decommissioning Study does include the normal list of 
assumptions in a decommissioning study related to actual assets in 
place, along with actual regulations.  The 2011 Decommissioning 
Study itself does not include potential environmental regulations -- 
instead the review of potential regulations was included in the 
Integrated Resource Plan in a scenario analysis of potential but not 
probable regulations (and therefore not recordable for accounting 
purposes) in the decommissioning process.1 

 
Based on this response, the Department concluded that the estimates from the 2011 
Decommissioning Study reflect only costs Minnesota Power expects to incur based on 
regulations in place at the time the study was completed.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
/s/ CRAIG ADDONIZIO 
Financial Analyst 
 
CA/sm 
Attachment 

                                                
1 See Department Attachment No. 1. 







CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 
 
I, Jan Mottaz, hereby certify that I have this day, served copies of the following document on 
the attached list of persons by electronic filing, e-mail, or by depositing a true and correct copy 
thereof properly enveloped with postage paid in the United States Mail at St. Paul, Minnesota. 
 
Letter from the Minnesota Department of Commerce, Division of Energy Resources 
 
Docket No.  E015/D-13-275 
 
Dated this 18th day of April 2014 
 
 
/s/Jan Mottaz 
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